The Board agreed that further guidance shall be developed and provided for addressing the issue of avoidance of double counting in methodologies for project activities claiming CERs from the production of biofuels only, while not taking into account consumers of these biofuels.
On the problem of double counting.

Biofuels may come from either plant or animal stuffs, which production might be a (actual or possible) CDM project activity. Also a biofuel can be some raw energy-stuff or some product obtained from it by processing or manufacturing.

To avoid double counting, CERs claimed for a project activity  should be reduced in an amount equivalent to the amount of GHGs emitted during the direct use of energy-stuffs or the manufacturing (if any) of biofuels from them. Otherwise CERs obtained from the substitution of a fossil fuel with a biofuel would be ‘inflated’ (as it were) by the non-deducted GHGs emissions produced either during use or manufacturing.
An obvious case in point would be fuelwood obtained from an A/R activity which had claimed CERs. If fuelwood biomass had been taken into account for their calculation, there would have been an obvious case of double counting if carbon in biomass had not been excluded from the calculation of those CERs. Also CERs claimed from the substitution of fossil fuels by fuelwood would be inflated by the carbon burnt in the fuel-conversion.
In the case of biofuels obtained by processing energy stuffs, double counting is avoided (eventually erring on the conservative side) by adding the net emissions (as carbon dioxide equivalents) from that processing to the total emissions (as carbon dioxide equivalents) of some suitable sector in a GHG-inventory.
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